
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

RIVER FOREST 
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 

 
MEETING AGENDA 

 
 
A meeting of the River Forest Zoning Board of Appeals will be held on 
Wednesday, March 8, 2018 at 7:30 P.M. in the Community Room of the 
River Forest Village Hall, 400 Park Avenue, River Forest, Illinois. 
 
 
 

I. Call to Order 
 

II. Continuation of the Hearing of February 8, 2018 for the 
Variation Requests for 631 Edgewood Place 

 
III. Adjournment 



































































Village of River Forest 
Village Administrator’s Office  

400 Park Avenue 
River Forest, IL 60305 

Tel:  708-366-8500 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date: February 27, 2018 
 
To: Zoning Board of Appeals 
 
From: Lisa Scheiner, Assistant Village Administrator 
 Clifford Radatz, Building Official 
 
Subj: 631 Edgewood Place - Zoning Variation - Commonwealth Edison Issue 
 ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
At its February 8, 2018 meeting, the Zoning Board of Appeals (“ZBA”) held a public hearing 
regarding requested variations to Section 10-9-7 of the Zoning Ordinance for the purpose of 
constructing a detached garage in the side yard adjacent to the house at 631 Edgewood Place.  
During the hearing the property owner, Maureen Huston, testified that she is prevented from 
locating the garage in certain areas of her property because of an overhead Commonwealth 
Edison (“ComEd”) main line that exists in the rear of the property.  She testified that ComEd 
requires a ten (10) foot clearance between any structure and the main line.  She also testified 
that ComEd told her it would cost approximately $40,000 to relocate the line underground 
and that it is cost prohibitive.  The ZBA asked Village Staff to contact ComEd to confirm this 
information. 
 
Village Staff met with Corey Foster, External Affairs Manager for ComEd on Tuesday, February 
27, 2018 at 10:30 a.m. Mr. Foster confirmed that Ms. Huston had been in contact with ComEd 
and that a “preliminary walk-down” was conducted at the property to give Ms. Huston a 
ballpark estimate of the cost of relocating the overhead main line and that the estimate was 
$40,000, plus or minus $5,000-$10,000.  Mr. Foster explained that Ms. Huston would be 
required to pay a 10% non-refundable deposit ($4,000) before ComEd staff would proceed 
with the design and engineering of the project and determine a more accurate cost.  
 
Mr. Foster further explained that the overhead mainline at 631 Edgewood Place is considered 
a “private line” because it is located in a private easement.  As a result, the property owner 
would be responsible for bearing the full cost of relocating the service.  There is no way this 
could be considered a Village improvement as it is not located in the Village’s right-of-way.  
Finally, Mr. Foster indicated that relocating the main line to another overhead location is most 
likely not an option due to ComEd’s location and clearance requirements.   


